
 

Announcement 

In-Person Participation for Observers at the Second Meeting 
under the ad hoc work programme on the New Collective 
Quantified Goal on Climate Finance  
 

In accordance with decision 8/CMA. 5, the second meeting under the ad hoc work programme 

will be guided by the draft rules of procedure of the Conference of the Parties and its subsidiary 

bodies,1 with a view to facilitating it in an open-ended, inclusive and Party-driven manner open to 

observers. Therefore, we wish to convey the following information to non-Party stakeholders 

participating at the second meeting under the ad hoc work programme on the new collective quantified 

goal on climate finance. 

Non-Governmental Organizations (NGOs) admitted as Observers by 

the Conference of the Parties 

 Further to the announcement published on 30 May 2024,we wish to inform all constituencies 

of non-governmental organizations admitted as observers that additional seats will be allocated per 

constituency. Kindly note that two seats will be allocated per constituency in the main room. All 

other interested observers may attend in person in the overflow room. We kindly request that 

participants coordinate with their constituency focal points accordingly. Please consult the CCTV 

for detailed information regarding the updated schedule and room assignments.  

United Nations and related Organizations, and Specialized 

Agencies, and Intergovernmental Organizations admitted as 

Observers by the Conference of the Parties 

Consequently, we wish to inform representatives from United Nations and related 

organizations, and specialized agencies, and intergovernmental organizations admitted as observers 

that ten seats will be allocated for in-person participation in the main room. All other interested 

observers may attend in person in the overflow room. Seats will be assigned on a first-come, first-

served basis. Please consult the CCTV for detailed information regarding the updated schedule and 

room assignments. 

 

 

We appreciate your understanding and cooperation. Should you have any questions, please do 

not hesitate to contact the secretariat at ncqg@unfccc.int. 

 
1 FCCC/CP/1996/2. 
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